
Phone:  (906) 487-2440 
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Office of the Provost and 
Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs 
 

Office Memo 

 

TO: Richard Koubek, President 

FROM: Jacqueline E. Huntoon, Provost & Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs 

DATE: December 13, 2021 

SUBJECT: Senate Proposal 9-22 

Attached is Senate proposal 9-22, “Resolution to Raise Awareness and Reduce Mental Health 
Stigma,” which the Senate amended and passed at their December 8, 2021 meeting. 

I have reviewed this resolution and recommend the Administration acknowledges this resolution. 
Because this proposal does not propose, modify, or rescind existing policy or procedures, it does 
not require Administration approval or disapproval. 

I concur do not concur    with the provost’s recommendation as stated in this memo. 

Richard Koubek, President Date 

X

12/14/21



 
 

 

University Senate 
 
 

DATE: December 9, 2021 

TO: Richard Koubek, President  

FROM: Sam Sweitz 
University Senate President 

SUBJECT: Proposal 9-22 

COPIES: Jacqueline E. Huntoon, Provost & Senior VP for Academic Affairs 
 
 

To keep you informed, at its meeting on December 8, 2021, the University Senate 
approved Proposal 9-22, “Resolution to Raise Awareness and Reduce Mental Health 
Stigma”. This is an informational item but feel free to contact me if you have any 
questions. 
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The University Senate of Michigan Technological 
University  

Resolution 9-22 

Resolution to Raise Awareness and Reduce Mental Health Stigma 
 

(Voting Units: All) 
 
 
Submitted by: the Senate Committee for Promoting and Facilitating Equity and 
Understanding 

 

Rationale:  

The casual use of ableist language in society is so commonplace that it often goes 
unnoticed. Disorders like obsessive compulsive disorder, depression, and psychosis are 
trivialized, used as descriptors for fastidiousness, sadness, and behaviors perceived as odd, 
thereby failing to validate the lived experience of diagnosed individuals. Words like “insane,” 
“crazy,” “psycho,” etc. are used as catchwords to describe negative traits and dangerous, 
violent people. This flippant use of language trivializes mental illness, blames individuals for 
their condition, treats mental illness as a moral failing, and/or brands people with mental 
illness as violent and unstable.  

This language exacerbates the stigma and societal discrimination currently faced by those 
with mental illness. These societal mechanisms harm people with mental illness by branding 
them as violent, excluding them from social and mental health support, and putting them in 
unnecessary conflict with police.  

The misconception that people with mental illness are more violent than others, despite 
being demonstrably false, further ostracizes those in treatment from support networks and 
makes recovery an unnecessarily harrowing and lonely experience. Due to lack of adequate 
treatment, some with mental illness become unhoused. Around one in four people suffering 
from serious mental illness have been arrested in their lifetime, often for minor nuisance 
crimes such as loitering. Due to lack of treatment access and lack of crisis intervention 
training by police, as many as half of all officer-involved shootings are committed against a 
person with serious mental illness. Most of these shootings are preventable with proper 
resources, training, and social support, and that they continue to occur reflects a failure of 
society to protect a highly vulnerable population. The continued use and promotion of 
stigmatizing language is a part of this failure. 

Despite the sometimes deadly impact of stigma on individuals with mental illness, Michigan 
Tech has a history of such language in its “crazy smart” branding campaign. Mindpower 
Inc., the third-party company responsible for the development of the original campaign, uses 
the tag-line “You have to be crazy to come here” and self-describes their campaign as 

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/books/NBK537064/
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/books/NBK537064/
https://www.treatmentadvocacycenter.org/evidence-and-research/learn-more-about/3629-serious-mental-illness-and-homelessness
https://www.treatmentadvocacycenter.org/evidence-and-research/learn-more-about/3629-serious-mental-illness-and-homelessness
https://www.nami.org/NAMI/media/NAMI-Media/StateFactSheets/MichiganStateFactSheet.pdf
https://www.treatmentadvocacycenter.org/overlooked-in-the-undercounted
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containing “some edge” on their website. Despite no longer being used by Admissions, 
“crazy smart” language can still be found on Michigan Tech’s official web pages, social 
media, and other marketing content, where future students and employees will get their first 
impression of our community. “Crazy smart” is also frequently invoked by students in casual 
conversation and well-known as a University slogan.  

Given the current local mental health crisis (CW: self-harm), it would be generous to say 
that continued use of this phrase is insensitive and careless. Given those prior branding 
decisions, the University has a responsibility to raise awareness and reduce stigma about 
mental health and the social marginalization that goes with it. 

Michigan Tech must take a more proactive approach to the mental health of students, 
faculty, and staff. Thus, 

 

Whereas, the Michigan Technological University Senate acknowledges the word “crazy” 
increases the shame around mental illness, and is used as a slur against those with serious 
mental illness. 
 
Whereas, the Michigan Technological University Senate reaffirms its commitment to 
fighting ableism and other forms of systematic oppression.  
 
Whereas, the Michigan Technological University Senate objects to all current and 
previous use of “crazy smart” in marketing campaigns or branding by the University, its 
departments, and any individual operating as an agent of the University. 
 
Whereas,  the Michigan Technological University Senate observes Michigan’s Upper 
Peninsula is undergoing its own mental health crisis and seeks to assist in any way 
feasible. 
 
Therefore, be it... 
 
Resolved, the Michigan Technological University Senate calls upon the University to 
create and disseminate policies and procedures to remove all existing instances, and 
eliminate future use of “crazy smart” branding from all official web pages, social media, 
and other marketing content. 
 
Resolved, the Michigan Technological University Senate asserts that people with serious 
mental illness deserve access to the same education and health services as all other 
students, employees, and faculty at Michigan Technological University. 
 
Resolved, the Michigan Technological University Senate affirms the rights of all those 
with mental illness to be able to be treated with dignity and respect, without fear of 
isolation, violence, or death. 
 
Resolved, the Michigan Technological University Senate demands that the University 
offer suicide prevention training (e.g., Question, Persuade, Refer) as part of essential 
safety training for all supervisors, and employees with regular contact with students. 

http://mindpowerinc.com/Work/Michigan-Tech-New
https://www.bridgemi.com/michigan-health-watch/suicide-depression-rise-rural-michigan-psychiatrists-are-scarce
https://qprinstitute.com/about-qpr
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Resolved, the Michigan Technological University Senate demands the University improve 
existing emergency mental health services for students by creating evidence-based 
protocols for handling mental health emergencies (e.g., a trained Crisis Intervention Team, 
or a Managing Mental Health Crisis Program). 
  
Resolved, the Michigan Technological University Senate demands the University supply 
on-campus emergency mental health services for faculty and staff, similar to those 
provided for students. 
 
Resolved, the Michigan Technological University Senate calls upon the University to 
develop peer support programs to empower students, faculty, and staff to help support 
one another.  
 
Resolved, the Michigan Technological University Senate calls upon the University 
Leadership to work with the Center for Student Mental Health and Well-being and other 
experts in mental health to provide education about mental health for the campus 
community and cultivate a sense of belonging for those living with mental disorders. 
 

http://nami.org/Advocacy/Crisis-Intervention/Crisis-Intervention-Team-%28CIT%29-Programs
https://managingmentalhealthcrisis.com/
https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S1359178998000263
https://www.apa.org/monitor/2018/11/students
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